Town of Kendall
15548 County Road O
Darlington, WI 53530

Monthly Board Meeting

October 10, 2022

Meeting was called to order by Chairman, Mark Rehmstedt at 7:30 pm.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
Roll call was taken. Board members present Mark Rehmstedt, Reggie Kamps and Bernie Flogel.

Meeting agenda was posted at the Town Dumpsite, the Town Hall, and the Corner of County Road G
& County Road O.

A motion for approval agenda was made by Reggie Kamps. Second by Bernie Flbgel. All Ayes.
Motion carries.

Approval of the September 12" Monthly Meeting Minutes — Reggie made a motion to approve the
September 12tht" Monthly Meeting minutes, Bernie seconded it. Roll call was taken. Bernie — aye,
. Reggie — aye, Mark — aye. Motion carries.

The bills for the month were presented for payment. After some discussion, a motion was made by
Reggie Kamps to approve the bills to be paid. Bernie Flogel seconded. A roll call vote was taken.
Bernie Flogel — aye. Mark Rehmstedt — aye, Reggie Kamps — aye. Motion carries.

Correspondence:

The 2023 Budget will be presented November 14", 2022. The Proposed Budget meeting will be at
7:00 pm. It will be followed immediately by the Electors’ Meeting, then the Board Budget meeting,

and then the November monthly meeting.

Patrolman’s Update: Brian has finished the second pass of mowing. Seventeen loads of gravel
have been taken to North Cottage Inn Road and two loads to New Line. These wer leveled out with
the grader. The strobe lights on the blue tractor are not working correctly, and the block heater still
needs to be installed. The county completed the fall blacktop mats.

Old Business:



Fire/Ambulance Reports- The Belmont Ambulance Service had 11 calls in July. Belmont's new
ambulance delivery date has been pushed back to the second quarter of 2023. Belmont Ambulance
Service is receiving $102,000 in aid from the State of Wisconsin. Mineral Point Ambulance Service is
to receive just over $20,000.

New Business:

Discussion and possible action on Part-time Patrolman snow plowing and wages: Mark talked
to Bill and Scott. They are willing to be available for plowing snow this winter. Mark contacted the
surrounding Townships. Part time patrolman wages start at $20/hour, and fulltime wages are above
that. Bill and Scott are honest, dependable, and trustworthy workers. It has been difficult to find
other reliable part time help. Since the lowest part time patrolman wage in the area is $20/hour,
Reggie made a motion to set the part time patrolman wage at $20/hour and to increase Bill and
Scott's wage to $22/hour because of longevity and being available when needed, with the increase to
take effect as of October 11, 2022. Bernie seconded it. A roll call vote was taken. Bernie — aye,
Reggie — aye, Mark — aye. Motion carries.

Discussion on Lafayette County Hazard Mitigation Plan: The County has sent out
recommendations to the County Municipalities regarding hazard mitigation. The Board discussed the
list of items and will recommend removal of items not applicable to a township our size.

Public Comment: None

Bernie made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Reggie. All Ayes. Meeting adjourned at 8:55 pm.

Respectfully Submitted: Approved:
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